

## The Chantry School



## EXCELLENCE IN ALL | EXCELLENCE FOR ALL

Martley, Worcester, WR6 6QA

**t**: 01886 887100

e: office@chantryschool.com

w: www.chantryschool.com

Headteacher: Andrew Dickenson BSc PhD

Company No: 07657852

29th April 2021

## Dear Parents/Carers

I am very pleased to announce that this year the Year 11 Prom will be held at **Stourport Manor Hotel on Thursday**, **24**<sup>th</sup> **June 2021**. This is, of course, subject to any coronavirus restrictions at the time. Pupils will need to promptly arrive at the venue between <u>6.30pm</u> and <u>7:15pm</u> where a teacher photographer will take pictures of all the pupils as they arrive. Hotel staff have stipulated that under no circumstances should parents enter the Prom venue, however, they are of course welcome onto the lawns to take photographs. Please could we request that hotel staff instructions are followed to ensure the safety of all.

There will be a sit-down, buffet style meal at 7.30pm, a photo booth with props, a sweets table, awards ceremony, followed by a disco, grand finale and fireworks. Pupils must be collected at 11:00pm.

I would like to, again, remind parents and pupils that the Prom is a privilege and not an automatic right. We, therefore, will expect pupils to exercise good behaviour during the last few weeks of term and reserve the right to exclude anyone who does not honour this.

Tickets for the Prom are now available on the School Gateway. We have done our best to keep this evening as affordable as possible and, therefore, the ticket price this year is £40.00. The deadline for payment is <u>Friday 7<sup>th</sup> May</u>. Please indicate on the School Gateway if your child has any special dietary requirements. I hope as many pupils as possible will attend for the full evening.

Please can you pay careful attention to the map included and ensure that you park in the parents' area; this has been supplied by the venue and clearly shows entrances, parking and exits to help keep the traffic flowing smoothly.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Kate Miles Head of Year 11

Kniniles